
 American Amateur Soccer League (AASL) Meeting 
 

November 3, 2008 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Paul Emhoff called meeting to order at 7:01 PM. 
 
Tina Marianut called the roll. 
 
Present:  Avon Lake, Bay Village, Brook Park, Brunswick, Buckeye, Cloverleaf, Fairview 
Park, Hudson, Independence, LaGrange, Lakewood, Midview, North Olmsted, North 
Ridgeville, North Royalton, Norwalk, Parma, Parma Hts., Rocky River, Sandusky, Shaker 
Hts., Strongsville and Wooster. 
 
Absent:  Amherst, Ashland, Avon, Berea (excused), Broadview Hts., Brooklyn (excused), 
Columbia, Elyria, Medina, Middleburg Hts., Olmsted Falls, Wadsworth, Wellington, and 
Westlake. 
 
Please update the AASL website in the score reporting section with email changes 
for representatives and alternate representatives. 
 
Announcements by Paul Emhoff:  
 
Paul asked if everyone has been receiving copies of the meeting minutes.  Some 
communities have not received them.  We will resend them and be sure to ask Gary to 
update the website with posting of the meeting minutes. 
 
Elections for board positions (one year term) were held and the results are as 
follows: 
 
President:  Paul Emhoff - Nomination by Rocky River, seconded by Brook Park, no 
opposition, elected for another term. 
 
Vice President:  David Ehlert – Nomination by Brook Park, seconded by Norwalk, no 
opposition, elected for another term. 
 
Secretary:  Tina Marianut - Nomination by Rocky River, seconded by Norwalk, no 
opposition, elected for another term. 
 
Treasurer:  Lee Wiswell – Nomination by Brook Park, seconded by Sandusky, no 
opposition, elected for another term. 
 
OYSAN AGM – November 14-15 at Kalahari Resort   
Workshops are scheduled for Saturday, 11/15.  The Annual General Meeting is 9:15am to 
10:30 am on Saturday, 11/15.  The members will be voting on the revised By-Laws.  The 
Awards Luncheon will begin at 11:30 am. 
 
 



Announcements by Dave Ehlert: 
 
The Communities need to update their information on the website.  We need current 
names, phone numbers and e-mail addresses.  Please be sure to update. 
 
Additional comments by Paul: 
 
Paul announced teams that will receive awards.  Please pick up at his van after the 
meeting. 
 
Teams that previously participated in the U12E bracket for fall 2008 will not have to pay a 
declaration fee. 
 
There was a question from the floor regarding teams moving up or down a division for the 
spring 2009 season.  Paul advised that divisions will be determined at the final bracketing 
meeting. 
 
There will be a mid January meeting for community Presidents.   
 
Next meeting – There will be no meeting in December.  There will be a President’s 
meeting in January.  The next general meeting will be Monday, February 2, 2009 @ 
7:00pm at the Brook Park Recreation Center.  Please watch your e-mail or AASL website 
for possible changes or cancellation of the next meeting. 
          
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm. 
              
 
          
 


